MARCO BIAGI MSP / SPOKES MEETING

Thursday 1 December, 3.30pm, Scottish Parliament

Attending -

Dave du Feu, Spokes

Ian Maxwell, Spokes

John Lauder, Director of Sustrans Scotland

SUGGESTED AGENDA

1. Main sources of funding for cycle projects

The main existing and potential sources of cycle (and active travel) funding – say, those sources likely to provide over £1m-£2m a year.  To factually ascertain their current role, and how they fare in the draft budget 2012-13 and the Spending Review 2012-13 to 2014-15, including the various uncertainties.

The main existing/potential sources are...

· SAT budget line [the bulk of active travel funding from this line goes to Sustrans; also Cycling Scotland, Bike Station and others]

· CWSS

· Local authority own capital funding (including where councils work with RTPs)

· Future Transport Fund

Needed – More transparency on active travel funding.  In particular, a separate Active Travel budget line instead of being lumped into SAT, and ideally also combining CWSS [which is administered by the same government Sustainable Transport Team as SAT].

2. SNP manifesto commitment

Whether the draft budget (and spending review) adequately reflects the manifesto commitment.  Arguments which have been put forward are...

· The SNP manifesto promises only to raise active and sustainable travel not active travel 

· Lobbyists have not taken account of the Future Transport Fund 

· Councils should put more of their own money into active travel rather than relying on government funding 

· Funds such as the Climate Challenge Fund provide money for walking and cycling 

· Those wanting more money for active travel should say what should be cut to pay for it 

· The SNP manifesto promise covers the whole period to the next election, so cuts in 2012-13 can be compensated for in later years 

· Money is needed for big infrastructure projects so as to create employment at this difficult economic time 

· The planned new Forth Road Bridge is a special item, so should not be included in the trunk roads budget 

3. Is the current level of investment (around 1% of total transport) adequate to reach the government's 2020 target of 10% of trips by bike.    Also how far does the current level tie in with the RPP proposals.

Current investment in cycling is around £20m a year, i.e. around 1% of total transport spending. Precise calculation is impossible, but the total from all sources in 2011-12 is certainly in the order of £15m-£25m.  If cycle investment was kept at around £20m-£25m that could meet the manifesto commitment (in respect of cycle investment).  But in our view it would not achieve the CAPS cycle-use target.  The government has never produced a costed path for reaching the CAPS target - we estimate that around £50m annually (2.5% of total transport) is needed to have a realistic hope of reaching the target.

Needed – a costed (and funded) path by government to achieve the cycle-use target [CAPS does not make any attempt at that].

Secondly, Parliament in the recent Climate debate accepted that the RPP should be fully funded – note also that the cycle-use target is an adopted 'milestone' within the RPP.   The RPP estimates £1,203m active travel costs over 2011-22, i.e. roughly £100m annually [and indeed the RPP weights this suggested investment towards the early years].  Given that this £100m annually is to cover both walking and cycling, it compares well with our estimate that cycling investment should be around £50m annually to give some hope of reaching the target. 

Needed – clarity as to how the RPP will be fully funded in respect of active travel.

Incidentally, the £100m annually proposed in RPP (roughly 5% of the total transport budget) is still only half what is suggested by the Association of Directors of Public Health [endorsed by many other health and transport professional bodies], namely 10% of transport budgets.

4. The impact of the draft budget [particularly the SAT budget line] on Sustrans work with local authority and other partners throughout Scotland

Including impacts on local employment and on Sustrans's own staff - with skills and contacts which will hopefully again be required a year or two later!

